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Chair Vitor Pedrosa called the meeting to order at 3:16PM
Present:  Lyle Henderson, Linda Jerofke, Karyn Gomez, Tressa Seydel, Cedric Reil, Isaac Insko, Emily Adams, Helen Moore, Scott McConnel, Anthony Tovar, Katie Townsend and Vitor Pedrosa
Ex-Officio: Lara Moore and LeeAnn Case 
Others:   John Garlitz and Tonya Evans
Absent:  Kris Martens 

Approval of January 25, 2022 Meeting Minutes:
Motion:  Karyn Gomez moved to approve the minutes as presented.
Second:  Linda Jerofke
Discussion:  None
Action:  Motion passed

Review of FY22 & FY23 Budgets
LeeAnn presented a quick review of the FY22 budget and explained that though there weren’t any changes since the last presentation, she would continue to review with the group so that everyone understood where we were. LeeAnn reported that as of January 31, we had received 75% of our projected revenue, which is on track to what was expected. We have spent or encumbered 92% of our labor expenses which is also on track for what we would expect at this time of year. 64% of our budget direct expenditures. We have seen about $200K in permanent savings as well as $1.5 in temporary savings. She also shared a review of the FY23 E&G budget and discussed the fact that our state funding model has not positively affected us, it is an uphill battle that is dependent on enrollment and Oregon residents who are enrolled. She explained that multiple reviews and conversation around the FY22 and 23 budgets will help set the stage for future tuition and budget discussions.

Lara discussed the investments made, the need to execute on enrollment goals and being conscious of costs and budget spending. She reminded the group that the university has moved away from the “use it or lose it” approach of budget spending and encouraged all departments to spend accordingly. She stated that it is time for us to capitalize on the investments we have made in order to reverse the trend of further use of the fund balance.  Lara also discussed the HERF funds and stated that EOU would not receive those funds next year. She reported estimated revenue based on state funding, estimating about two million in tuition revenue based on the current enrollment projection. Lara also explained how enrollment incline/decline reflects in dollars. She stated that FY23 would be a year to begin to see our investments give back rather than a year of substantial investment.  Anthony Tovar ask if there was a metric for investment. Lara explained that there isn’t but that it is followed very closely. She also explained that our investments have been directed at growth. 

Tuition Setting
Lara discussed the tuition framework and that seeing tuition remain flat during 2022-23- would not be an option. She explained that there would be further thought and discussion around tuition increases in the coming weeks. The first meeting with ASEOU will be scheduled soon. Lara suggested that the team meet the first part of March since the next meeting is scheduled during Spring break. It is important that the group have a discussion around tuition increases, in order to prepare a recommendation to be presented to the board on April 6th.


The meeting was adjourned at 4:09PM

Respectfully Submitted
Tonya

